
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 20, 2005 

 

 

Honorable Joe Davis, Sr. 

Alderman, 2
nd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 2
ND

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050748 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF  

NORTH 76
TH

 STREET (SERVICE DRIVE), FROM 

A POINT 350 FEET SOUTH OF WEST WINFIELD AVENUE 

TO A POINT 75 FEET SOUTH THEREOF 

 

Dear Alderman Davis: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from Remy Battery to install the above-captioned 

parking restriction to allow trucks to maneuver to their loading docks.  Since the property 

adjacent to this restriction is a median island, we recommend the installation of this restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 20, 2005 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   8
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT - FILE #050748 

  REMOVE NO PARKING 7:00 AM TO 9:00 AM 

  MONDAY THROUGH FRIDAY ON THE SOUTH 

  SIDE OF WEST LINCOLN AVENUE FROM 

SOUTH 25
TH

 STREET TO SOUTH 27
TH

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

Due to the installation of the eastbound left-turn lane at the intersection of West Lincoln Avenue 

and West Forest Home Avenue, the additional lane of traffic created by prohibiting parking on 

the south side of the West Lincoln Avenue from South 25
th

 Street to South 27
th

 Street is no 

longer recommended to improve traffic flow.  Therefore, we are recommending removing no 

parking 7:00 am to 9:00 am Monday through Friday on the south side of West Lincoln Avenue 

from South 25
th

 Street to South 27
th

 Street. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

 

RWB:lja 

 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 20, 2005 

 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   8
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT - FILE #050748 

  EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE SIDE NIGHT 

  PARKING IN THE AREA BOUNDED BY 

  WEST BURNHAM STREET, WEST LINCOLN AVENUE, 

  SOUTH 30
TH

 STREET AND SOUTH 33
RD

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which overnight 

parking is allowed on both sides of the street. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 20, 2005 

 

 

Honorable Robert W. Puente 

Alderman, 9
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 9
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050748 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE 

  OF WEST HELENA STREET, FROM A POINT 140 

  FEET WEST OF NORTH 86
TH

 STREET TO A 

  POINT 80 FEET WEST THEREOF 

 

Dear Alderman Puente: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from your office on behalf of Stuart Elementary 

School to install the above-captioned parking restriction to allow trucks to maneuver to the 

school's loading dock.  Since the property owners adjacent to this restriction are in favor of it, we 

recommend the installation of this restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 20, 2005 

 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050748 

  NIGHT PARKING EXCEPTION ON  

  EAST OKLAHOMA AVENUE FROM 

  SOUTH KINNICKINNIC AVENUE TO 

  SOUTH SUPERIOR AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to add the above-captioned location to the through highway night 

parking exception list. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 20, 2005 

 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050748 

  REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE OF 

  EAST RUSSELL AVENUE FROM  

  SOUTH DELAWARE AVENUE TO A POINT 80 FEET EAST 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a constituent to remove the above-captioned 

parking restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that this restriction is no 

longer needed, due to the present all-way stop at the intersection of East Russell Avenue and 

South Delaware Avenue. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 20, 2005 

 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050748 

  EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT 

  PARKING ON SOUTH MABBETT AVENUE 

  FROM EAST RUSH AVENUE TO  

  EAST MEREDITH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which overnight 

parking is allowed on both sides of the street. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 20, 2005 

 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #050748 

  EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE SIDE NIGHT 

  PARKING ON SOUTH 5
TH

 STREET FROM 

  SOUTH CHASE AVENUE TO WEST ARTHUR AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which overnight 

parking is allowed on both sides of the street. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

   

 

 

 

 


